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LOCAL HISTORIC DISTRICT: Wilmore 
 
PROPERTY ADDRESS:  300 Westwood Avenue 
  
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: Second Story Addition 
 
OWNER:   Allen & Deanelle Lockwood 
 
APPLICANT:   Allen & Deanelle Lockwood 

  
 
Details of Proposed Request  
Background-Denied June 12, 2013 
This project is located within the Wilmore Local Historic District.  The previous application (2013-65) was denied 
at the June HDC meeting.  Reasons for denial of the addition based on HDC Guidelines were Massing, 
Fenestration and Scale.   
 
The applicant has resubmitted revised plans under application 2013-125 for consideration of approval.  In order 
for a denied application to be heard by the HDC before the 6 month restriction, the project proposal must have 
been “substantially redesigned”, Section II.F.3(1) in the Rules and Procedures manual.  Staff believes the project 
has been substantially redesigned from the most recent submittal in the following manner: 
 
Scale 

1. Scale has changed due to changes in massing and fenestration, particularly along the side street. 

Massing 

2. New shed dormer on the front façade 
3. Ridge of the front addition raised approximately 4 feet 
4. Lower roof in the middle section of the addition (right side elevation) 
5. Chimney has been extended to reflect the taller roof 
6. Removal of separate gable over side porch 
7. Removal of hip roof over entrance on right elevation 
8. Simplified massing of first and second story at the front and rear of the right elevation and  

 
Fenestration 

9. Wider trim around windows 
10. Addition of windows and French door on second story (right side elevation) 
11. Replaced oversized second story window (right side elevation inset) 

 
In addition, the Rhythm and Context have improved because of the aforementioned changes. 
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Policy & Design Guidelines for Garages 
HDC Design Policy on Additions requires that additions be evaluated according to the following: 

 
 

2. Additions must respect the original character of the property, but must be distinguishable from 
the original construction. 

 
3. All additions to the front or side of existing properties must be of a design that is sensitive to the 

character and massing of the existing structure. 
 
4. Additions to the front or side of existing structures that are substantially visible from a street must 

go before the full Commission. 
 
 
Staff Analysis 

Staff believes the proposal meets the Guidelines for additions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 








































